



Minutes of Meeting


Page 1 of 6

Purpose of the Meeting:  Second Planning Meeting for the  DCCS 2002

    Catholic Retreat

Date Held:

    July 17, 2002



Date Reported:  July 25, 2002

         

         Reported by:  Bill O’Reilly

Location of Meeting:
 St. Thomas More Rectory Conference Room

Attendees:

Robert Van Vickle 
    Melvin Hart

   Zetta Hart




Charley Raimond
    Andre Marte
   Erich Wolz




Fr. Bill Young

    Phil Rynn

   Bill O’Reilly

The second planning meeting for the DCCS 2002 Catholic Retreat was held on Wednesday evening, July 17, 2002 at St. Thomas More Parish.  The following items were discussed:

1. The Retreat format was reviewed once more with the proposed schedule. The format of the AAD portion of the Retreat is similar to last year’s format with a shorter length of time (20 minutes) between the AAD sessions in the morning and in the afternoon.  In addition there will be 20 minutes set aside before lunch to have an adult instruct other adults on how to say and teach the rosary.  The idea is that in the evening, after Mass, the the Scouts will receive a Rosary Ring and possibly a full Rosary (from the Knights of Columbus, if possible).  Then, at the campsites, the group leaders will go over how to say the rosary with the Scouts. 

The Pius XII program will be similar to last year and is being co-ordinated by Bill Barnes.

The following modifications to the schedule were suggested:

a. The time between 11:40 AM and Noon should be designated as Rosary 

Instruction for the Adults and Time for Examination of Conscience and Preparation for Reconciliation for the Scouts. Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly
b. There should be a Safety Briefing with the Adult Staff at Breakfast on Saturday.  Also, there should be a handout for the adults of the Safety Protocol to be observed at Camp Strake.  This would be given out to the Adults at Registration. Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly

c. Father Bill also indicated that he will field the Scouts’ questions after Mass on Saturday night.  This could last anywhere from 15 minutes to an hour.

2. The Ad Altare Dei Program was also reviewed. The two morning sessions will be 

questions, discussions and explanations on the Beautitudes and the Corporal and Spiritual Works of Mercy.  The afternoon sessions will be “Learning” about our faith and its history and “Practice”, how the learning, the Beatitudes and the Works of Mercy can be put into practice.  Father Bill recommended that for each of the two morning sessions that the question should be included: Who do I know in my life  (a real person) who has demonstrated living one of the Beautidudes or 
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practicing one of the Works of Mercy. It will be added to both sessions’ questions.  Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly

It was also suggested that instead of having the Seminarians prepare to teach all four classes, maybe they could specialize on one of the four sessions.  Since the morning session is more a theoretical session and the afternoon session are more practical, it was a though that each of the Seminarians could teach one subject for both sessions in the morning.  The afternoon sessions were actually set up to be a progression so that each Seminarian will teach the “Learning” and each will teach the “Practicing.”  Action:  W.F.O’Reilly
3. The announcements and registration for the retreat were discussed.  Multiple  

members of the DCCS and the Retreat Planning Committee (Faith, Bill O’R, others) have given copies of the announcement to the Scout Office downtown.  Mary Jones has indicated that both the announcement of the Retreat and the registration form would appear in the August issue of the Scouter.

Erich Wolz indicated that he was working on the DCCS website but was running into a few “glitches.”  He will soon put the announcement of the Retreat on the website and an on-line registration form.  (Note:  Erich completed both successfully about three days after this meeting.  Please tale a look and let others know.)  Action Item:  Erich Wolz
4. The music for the Mass was discussed.  Andre Marte suggested that the music be 

more in tune with today’s Scouts and proposed putting together a program of appropriate yet modern music for the retreat. (You are the Light of the World” was suggested wit respect to our Salt and Light Theme.)  Andre has asked the Music Director from Christ the Redeemer Parish with three or four musicians to help out and play/direct at the Retreat Mass.  Andre will present the music program at the next Retreat 2002 Planning Meeting.  Action Item:  Andre Marte

5. The patches, Rosary Rings and Bibles were discussed.  The patch order will be 

placed with Eastern Emblems.  The cost of the patch will be $1.27 with a button loop (plus shipping).  The design will be Scouts: Salt and Light with a Scout holding onto a cross while standing on the world.  The order will be placed for 400 patches. An order by August 1, will get a delivery by the end of the first week in September.  Ordering 400 at $1.27 was approved by the committee. 

Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly
The Rosary Rings will cost $.70 plus shipping. The will take two to four weeks to deliver.  Three hundred thirty (330) will be ordered.  Ordering 330 Rosary Rings  at $0.70 was approved by the committee. Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly
A request for the price for a case of 24 New American Bibles, soft cover was requested by WFOR.  The retail price for one Bible was listed at about $11.00.  Andre said that Jerry Jones for the 2000 Retreat was able to get a case at about 
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$4.80 per Bible, but that was with a larger order.  Father Bill said to contact the Catholic supply store downtown and ask for a price.  Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly

6. Three items which were discussed at last Retreat Planning Meeting will still need 

to be addressed sometime before September, 1, 2002:

a. Jerry Jones will need to get together with Father Cahill at the Seminarian and 

plead our request for four Semanarians to help with the Retreat.  Also a meeting should be held with the Semanarians prior to the Retreat to explain Boy Scouting and the aspects of the Retreat that we'’e asking their help to them.  Action Item:  Jerry Jones and W.F.O’Reilly

b. Discussions will need to be help with Camp Strake personnel to finalize the 

Dining Service and anything else related to the DCCS Retreat and Camp Strake.  Action Item:  John Sherman and W.F.O’Reilly
c. We need to contact Camp Strake (Roy Wallace) to get the grass mowed at    

Eagles’ Nest before the retreat.  Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly

7. It was suggested that some of the Retreat information could be sent to the AAD 

and Pius XII counselors.  It was suggested that W.F.O’Reilly contact Roger Morris for that list.  Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly
8. The following miscellaneous items were brought up:

a. We will need to remember to get the keys to the Dining hall from Roy Wallace Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly
b. A safety contact list with cell phone numbers needs to be created for emergencies at the Retreat.  Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly
c. Just a reminder that Roy Wallace still needs to be contacted to mow the grass at Eagle’s Nest before the retreat.  Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly

d. We need to check whether the DCCS is responsible for supplying TP or will be charged for it by Camp Strake.  Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly
e. Father Bill was going to check with the Diocese to find out if a Bishop would be available to say Mass at the Retreat.  Father Bill will say Mass for the Boy Scouuts should there not be a Bishop available.  He is looking for a priest to say Mass for Puff-up (Cub Scouts).

f. Robert Van Vickle in addition to check-out inspections, will help by assisting Bill O’Reilly in co-ordinating the Retreat activities.

g. Robert Van Vickle volunteered to bring a Public Address system (small, portable) so that fater Bill can be heard during Mass and after? 

Action Item:  Robert Van Vickle

h. Andre Marte volunteered to bring some fruit for the Cracker Barrels. 

Action Item:  Andre Marte

i. Robert Van Vickle volunteered to call Dale Keith to see if we could borrow 

some BSA coolers for the retreat.  Action Item:  Robert Van Vickle
j. Andre Marte agreed to see if we could use the walkie-talkies again this year.  

Action Item:  Andre Marte.

k. A suggestion was made that we make sure we buy insulated (Styrofoam) coffee cups.  Action Item:  W.F.O’Reilly
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l. Youth Protection Training (YPT) will be held on Friday night of the Retreat for all interested adults.  W.F.O’Reilly will teach.  Action Item:  WFO’Reilly
m. There will be a Scouter Development class taught at the Retreat.  Bill Barnes will make provisions for instructors.  Action Item:  Bill Barnes.
9. The next DCCS Retreat 2002 Planning Meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 20, 2002 at St. Thomas More Parish at 7:00 PM at Prinster (the building at the far back of the campus).  Please note that the regular DCCS meeting will be on August 21st at :30 at St. Thomas More.  Please do not confuse the meetings!  We will need to report on the Retreat at the full DCCS Meeting.
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ACTION ITEMS LIST
1. Modifications to the Retreat schedule



        W.F.O’Reilly

a. Add Safety Briefing

b. Add Time for Preparing for Reconcilliation
2. Modification to the AAD Program:



        W.F.O’Reilly

a. Add Who do I know in my life…


To AAD Sessions 1 and 2.

3.  Retreat Announcement and Registration on the Website


Erich Wolz

4.  Seminarian Teaching Schedule (What subjects) 


        W.F.O’Reilly

5.  Music Program






          Andre Marte

6.  Place an Order for Patches
 (400)




        W.F.O’Reilly

7.  Place an Order for Rosary Rings (330)



        W.F.O’Reilly

8.  Place an Order for a Case of Bibles (24)



        W.F.O’Reilly

9.  Meeting with Fr. Cahill on Seminarians



            Jerry Jones

10. Meeting with Seminarians




            Jerry Jones








       W.F. O’Reilly

11.  Meeting with Camp Strake (Roy Wallace)


       John Sherman

Concerning the Food and other items



        W.F.O’Reilly

12. Meeting/Discussion with Roy Wallace on


        W.F.O’Reilly

 grass cutting at Eagles’ Nest

13. We will need to remember to get the keys to the

 Dining hall from Roy Wallace 




        W.F.O’Reilly

14.  WFO’Reilly needs to ask Roger Morris for

 the list of AAD and Pius XII instructors.



        W.F.O’Reilly

15. A safety contact list with cell phone numbers

      needs to be created for emergencies at the Retreat. 

        W.F.O’Reilly
16. Just a reminder that Roy Wallace still needs to be
      contacted to mow the grass at Eagle’s Nest 

      before the retreat. 






        W.F.O’Reilly
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17. We need to check whether the DCCS is responsible

      for supplying TP or will be charged for it by 

      Camp Strake. 






        W.F.O’Reilly
18. Father Bill was going to check with the Diocese

to find out if a Bishop would be available to say 

Mass at the Retreat.  Father Bill will say Mass for 

the Boy Scouuts should there not be a Bishop available. 

 He is looking for a priest to say Mass for 

Puff-up (Cub Scouts).





    FR. Bill Young

19. Robert Van Vickle volunteered to bring a Public

      Address system (small, portable) so that Father Bill

      can be heard during Mass and after.


            Robert Van Vickle

20. Andre Marte volunteered to bring some fruit for 

the Cracker Barrels. 





        Andre Marte

21. Robert Van Vickle volunteered to call Dale Keith 

      to see if we could borrow some BSA coolers

      for the retreat.  





            Robert Van Vickle

22. Andre Marte agreed to see if we could use the 

walkie-talkies again this year. 




         Andre Marte.

23. A suggestion was made that we make sure we 

      buy insulated (Styrofoam) coffee cups. 



       W.F.O’Reilly

24. Youth Protection Training (YPT) will be held on Friday 

night of the Retreat for all interested adults.  W.F.O’Reilly

will teach. 







         WFO’Reilly

25. There will be a Scouter Development class taught at the 

Retreat.  Bill Barnes will make provisions for instructors:  
            Bill Barnes

